

UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20460

September 6, 2018

OFFICE OF THE ADMINISTRATOR

Mr. Richard Moore Chairman National Environmental Justice Advisory Council Los Jardines Institute 803 La Vega Drive, SW Albuquerque, New Mexico 87105

Dear Mr. Moore:

I have received the National Environmental Justice Advisory Council's report titled *Youth Perspectives on Climate Change*.

I appreciated the NEJAC's feedback on how the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency can better engage with youth regarding climate change. It is important that our youth have a meaningful say in environmental protection and regulation.

Thank you for your leadership on this important advisory committee. I am grateful for your thoughtful advice as we work together to protect the health and environment of our most vulnerable and overburdened communities.

Sincerely,

Andrew R. Wheeler Acting Administrator

cc: NEJAC Members

Brittany Bolen, Associate Administrator, Office of Policy Matthew Tejada, Director, Office of Environmental Justice

Karen L. Martin, Designated Federal Officer and NEJAC Program Manager